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[Dr. McKinley, message Recognize The Necessity Of Dependency]  < 216 > 
It’s so good to see you tonight. Would you just say thank you to Rick and 
this great praise team and instrumental team that a… [applause] lead us 
every Wednesday night. [applause] A…, I know I often ask you to do that, 
but I tell you I’m just blessed over and over again by their preparation, 
by their hearts. Rick was talkin about them getting together and preparing 
and prayer before these services and that’s so evident to me in their 
worship leadership when we come together and a…, I’m just so thankful that 
that and for their lives and a…, Karen thank you for this wonderful song 
tonight, sung with such heart and energy about a…, never wanting to go or 
to do anything in life that would not be where God wants us to go and to 
do what He wants us to do. 
 
1992, I was led of the Lord to leave Dallas, Texas. I’d been here serving 
at Prestonwood for 3 years and I moved back to Florida where I’d been for 
6 and a half years prior to that and I went back and went to an area that 
I’d never lived in before in Central Florida and to a little place called 
Merritt Island, Florida and it was an inland island on the Atlantic a…, 
Ocean. It was a wonderful place to live and a beautiful place to live and 
a…, I enjoyed 6 and a half wonderful years with my family and my children 
and serving the 1st Baptist Church of Merritt Island as their pastor in 
those days. And it was my desire then as it is my desire today that in my 
life I would always do one thing, that is I’d always be willing to take 
the next step with God; whatever it is, wherever it is, whatever it means 
I don’t ever wanna be at a place in my life I’m not willing to take the 
next step with Him. And in 1992 I took that step, never in a million years 
imagining that 10 years later in 2002 I’d come back to Dallas, Texas. But 
God had all of that as part of His plan and purpose in my life. But I went 
from Dallas a place that all you have to do is say, “I’m from Dallas” 
Dallas, that’s all you have to say and everybody knows where you’re from. 
And I’d go places and people’d say where are you from? I’d say, “Im from 
Merritt Island, Florida” and they’d always go, “Where?” [pause for slight 
congregation laughter] But you know it didn’t take me long to give them 
some orientation, because really everybody knows about Merritt Island, 
they just don’t know that they do. A…, Merritt Island, Florida is actually 
know for 4 things. 
 
Number 1, it’s known for Space Port, USA. Actually Merritt Island is the 
residential community at the Kennedy Space Center and the north end of the 
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island is a national…National Wildlife Preserve and it is where the launch 
center is for all of the NASA operations for all of the space launch and 
so one of the thrills of living in that community is that any given hour 
of the day and the night you could suddenly begin to feel some sort of a 
vibration and hear something happening and surly enough you could go out 
and watch a shuttle or a rocket take off and it really was an incredible 
thing. One of my favorite things was to watch those rockets in late night 
because of the arch, the fiery arch they put out in the sky as they went 
off over the ocean. And so a…, actually Merritt Island is a place that 
many of you are familiar with, a…, the Kennedy Space Center. 
 
But a…, not only is it known for that it is know for USA Today, USA Today 
Newspaper was birthed in Brevard County by a man by the name Al Newhart. 
In fact if you read USA Today Weekend, on the back page every week still 
Al Newhart has an article. He just turned 80 years of age. I had the joy 
of befriending Al in the years that I was there. A…, he had children who 
attended Merritt Island Christian School that was a school that was there 
in our community and occasionally he would attend our church and a…, so 
anyway, USA Today Newspaper, and I’m a bit fan, I’ve always liked USA 
Today Newspaper and so if you’ve ever seen one of those that all came out 
of the heart and the life of that community. 
 
It’s also the place where a…, Port Canaveral is, not Space Port, but Port 
Canaveral. It’s one of the largest passenger cruise ports in North America 
and a…, if you do any of the Disney cruises, or cruises that go out of 
Central Florida they typically go out of Port Canaveral and so you tend to 
shuttle from Orlando right over there and that was a fun part of the 
community. 
 
But the other thing that Merritt Island was best know for was world famous 
Ron John’s Surf Shop. You don’t act like you’ve heard of it. [slight 
congregation laughter] Ron John’s, one of a kind and it is one of a kind. 
It is the biggest tee-shirt department store in the world. It’s open 24 
hours a day, 7 days a week, full of nothing but tee-shirts and surfing 
paraphernalia. And you can hardly enter the state line of Florida anywhere 
that you don’t start seeing signs to Ron Johns and so Ron Johns is right 
there on Cocoa Beach. You had to go through the mainland, across Merritt 
Island and out to Cocoa Beach to get to Ron Johns. And a…, living around 
that area I learned a little bit about surfing. Now I’m not a surfer nor 
the son of a surfer, but a…, I enjoyed living around surfing and I learned 
a lot of things from the surfers. A…, that particular area, because it is 
a cape, has sort of a…a scoop there along the shoreline and it’s one of 
the places on the Atlantic Ocean that many people come a…, when there’s 
high tide to surf. The waves tend to be a little larger, a little faster, 
a little better there in the Cocoa Beach, Merritt Island area and so 
people would come a…, for weekends to surf and one of the things that was 
always fascinating is the…the biggest time for the surfers was when the 
hurricanes were coming. Heh, everybody else is going away from the ocean 
and they were all going into the ocean, because they love to catch the big 
waves and the winds and the surf that was churned up and turned up in the 
midst of a storm and a…, I learned that surfers were very passionate 
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people and they would do anything for any number of hours and sacrifice 
everything in life just to have a little bit of time every day to hang 10. 
It was amazing and I enjoyed watching that surfing community. And you know 
I can’t help but say tonight that I really do believe there’re a lot of 
people in life who want to see the Christian life like it’s catching a 
wave, like surfing. 
 
For many of us our greatest hope in life is that faith is as though it 
were, one big swell, one big wave, that begins to turn on in life and all 
we gotta do is get on the board and just ride it all the way to shore. 
Most of us would like to have a Christian life and a life of faith that’s 
just about riding the wave and catching the next swell and having the next 
thrill. But just as surfers live for the thrill of…of catching another 
wave and riding a little further and going a little faster, a lot of 
people live their Christian life just like that. They’re just wanting to 
catch the wave, ride the surf. But you know really and truly, ladies and 
gentlemen, the Christian life is not merely as much like surfing; catching 
one big wave and riding it all the way to shore, as much as it is like 
diving, where you go down below the surface, where you live in a realm 
where everything is not normal and natural to you and where you are 
absolutely dependent upon oxygen if you’re going to survive. You are 
totally dependent when you dive. You are totally a thrill seeker when you 
surf. And you see while so many people today, in our world and especially 
in America, want Christianity, the Christian life and the Christian faith 
to be like surfing, the reality is, is that it’s a whole lot more like 
diving and understanding what it is to go deeper and fuller in a walk with 
Christ, to understand the mystery of God as we explore the depths of the 
wonder of His nature and character and as we begin to see the world from a 
completely different vantage point than we ever thought possible. That’s 
what the Christian life is like. And in order to teach that truth Jesus 
used a visual illustration, just as I’ve done for you, to try to teach 
that to His followers. Oh, He didn’t talk about surfing and diving, He 
talked about something that was a lot more common to the people in His day 
and His time and His hour and I realize that for many of you who’ve lived 
in Texas all your life and have never lived along the coast or the 
shoreline even surfing seems like a real foreign experience. I guess I 
should have come up with something, you know, around the rodeo. 
 
But anyway just the same, [slight congregation laughter] I ask you tonight 
to join me in John chapter 15. John chapter 15, every week on Wednesday 
evenings we’ve been looking together at what we’ve called and what is 
commonly known as The Upper Room Discourse. Jesus has been alone with His 
disciples sharing The Passover, giving them final instructions just before 
they would make their way out of the room, toward the Garden of Gethsemane 
and ultimately to those final events of the passion of the Christ. And so 
we’ve been looking at that together and trying to understand from these 
words of Jesus, these instructions, what Jesus wanted His disciples to 
know, to understand, to grasp and to do as genuine followers, authentic 
followers of Christ, in that day and in that hour. There were many 
religious people living in that day, but Jesus had selected these 
disciples and He had been spending time with them, instructing them and 
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now He was giving over to them the ministry that He would have them to 
accomplish on His behalf here on the earth. And He’s been sitting there 
around the table sharing with them. He washed their feet. He’s been 
talking to them about things that mattered. But in John chapter 14 in 
verse 31 a transition occurs and I wanna be sure that you understand this. 
He changes the location, but He doesn’t stop the discussion. He changes 
the location. Look at what it says in John 14 in verse 31: 
 
“…Arise, let us go from here.” 
 
Now if your Bible has red-letter print like mine does, the red-letter 
print picks up again in John chapter 15 in verse 1. So there’s a change in 
location, they’ve been in The Upper Room, but this discourse continues 
because though they leave the room they keep talking about the things 
they’ve been talking about in The Upper Room. And as they make their way 
out of the room and all that I can imagine is they began to pass along 
there, the passageways, the streets, they must have passed something that 
became a point of visual illustration. Because listen to what Jesus says: 
 
1“I am the true vine, and My Father is the vinedresser. 2Every branch in Me 
that does not bear fruit He takes away; and every branch that bears fruit 
He prunes, that it may bring forth more fruit. 3You are already clean 
because of the word, which I have spoken to you. 4Abide in Me, and I in 
you. As a branch cannot bear frit of itself, unless it abides in the vine, 
neither can you, unless you abide in Me. 5I am the vine, you are the 
branches. He who abides in Me, and I in him, bears much fruit;…” 
 
Look at the end of verse 5: 
 
“…for without Me you can do…” 
 
What? 
 
Nada! Nothin! Zero! Edges trimmed off! 
 
“…nothing. 6If anyone does not abide in Me, he is cast out as a branch that 
is withered; and gathered…and they gathered them and throw them into the 
fire, and they’re burned. 7If you abide in Me, and My words abide in you, 
you will ask what you desire, and it will be done for you.” 
 
Verse 8: 
 
“By this My Father is glorified, that you bear much fruit; and so you will 
be My disciples.” 
 
What is the authenticating mark of a true disciple of Jesus Christ? He 
says it again. We’ve been seeing this phrase over and ago…over and again: 
 
“…so you prove to be My disciples.” 
 
That’s why I’ve called this whole series, What Does The Lord Require Of 
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Me? Because over and over in this passage of Scripture Jesus is saying to 
us, this is what proves that you are My disciples. One more verse, verse 
16: 
 
“You did not choose Me, but I chose you and appointed you that you should 
go and bear fruit, and that your fruit should remain, that what ever you 
ask of the Father in My name He may give to you.” 
 
Jesus is talking about fruit bearing and He begins with a picture. 
 
A PICTURE that is a word picture that is given to us to help us to 
understand a vital truth. This word picture is a shift from the 
relationship and the a…, experience that the disciples had been having 
with Christ. They had become very accustomed to a physical relationship 
with Christ, meaning that they were with Him and they saw Him and they 
shared with Him. But He’s about to go through a transition in relationship 
with them. He is going to go to the cross. He’s going to die. He’s going 
to suffer. He’s going to be buried and rise again and ascend into heaven 
and there’s gonna be a new relationship, one that He begins to describe 
here that He talks about as being a relationship between a vine and some 
branches and so using these words Jesus is addressing the unrealistic and 
untimely expectations of His disciples who did not quite yet get what He 
wanted them to understand about the relationship. And so the picture 
defines a vine, a vinedresser and the branches. 
 
Who’s the vine? Can you say it with me? 
 
JESUS! 
 
Who is the vinedresser? 
 
GOD THE FATHER! The Father is the One who attends to all of the things 
that relate to the vine. 
 
Who are the branches? 
 
WE ARE! 
 
If we have believed upon the name of Jesus Christ and trusted in Him then 
we have been in-grafted into the true vine which is Jesus Christ and 
therefore we now live in an experience know as vine-life. I gave you an 
illustration earlier of something that happens in the world of the water, 
recreation, sports and surfing. But Jesus took something right out of 
agriculture in that day and in that hour, because it was so common. Vines 
were growing all over the cityscape of Jerusalem and certainly as they 
went outside the city and down through the Kidron Valley and over to the 
Garden of Gethsemane, there were vines that were there and so this was a 
very vivid thing, something they could readily see. It was an image that 
they would never forget, wherever they went in the Middle East they would 
always see the vines and they would be reminded that He was the vine and 
they were the branches and what Jesus was trying to tell them in this 
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passage and what He’s trying to say to you and to me tonight is this; I 
want you to know how to maintain fellowship with Me and I want you to know 
how to maintain fruitfulness for me. How to maintain fellowship, how to 
maintain fruitfulness and those were the 2 concepts that Jesus was putting 
forth. That really is the issue of the Christian life for you and for me. 
How do I continue in fellowship with Christ and how can my life be 
fruitful for Christ? Wherever I am, whatever I’m doing, how can I do this? 
And the whole secret to this is understanding this concept of the vine and 
of the branches. Now let me take you one step further. It’s just a way of 
painting the background, because it is very important and that is that 
this picture was not only significant because it was vivid, it was a 
significant picture in the history of the nation of Israel. You see if you 
go back in the Old Testament and you look at images that were used by the 
writers of the Old Testament to describe the nation of Israel and God’s 
relationship to the nation of Israel. You find over and over again that 
Israel is seen in the Old Testament as a vine. 
 
Psalm 80 in verse 8… 
Isaiah chapter 5, verses 1 thru 7… 
Jeremiah 2:21… 
Ezekial chapter 15… 
And the book of Hosea chapter 10 in verse 1… 
 
All of these portions of Scripture are the ways and the times where Israel 
is being described as a vine. So significant was Israel’s identity with 
this idea of a vine that even during the Macavian period, which would have 
been the period between the Old and the New Testaments, that the coins of 
Israel were minted in such a way that they had vines on them and there 
were gold vines that were built around the exterior portion of the temple. 
So the idea of the vine was something that had identity with Israel as 
well as something that had identity with the land itself. But in the midst 
of all this Jesus says: 
 
“I am the true vine…” 
 
And there’s one thing that’s very important for you to understand about 
all of this use of the imagery of the vine in the Old Testament. Wherever 
Israel was described as a vine in the Old Testament, it was always 
described as a vine that was not fulfilling it’s purpose. 
 
Let me read to you the words of William Barclay: 
 
It is a curious fact that the symbol of the vine is never used in the Old 
Testament apart from the idea of degeneration. The point of Isaiah’s 
picture is that the vineyard has run wild. Jeremiah complains that the 
nation has, “become a wild vine.” It is as if Jesus said, you think that 
because you belong to the nation of Israel you are a branch of the true 
vine of God, but the nation (that is this nation) it is a degenerate vine 
and that is all that your prophets saw. It is I who am the true vine. The 
fact that you are a Jew will not save you. The only thing that can save 
you is to have an intimate, living fellowship with Me, for I am the vine 
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of God and you must be branches joined to Me. 
 
What Jesus is saying here, Jew or Gentile, there’s only one life source, 
there’s only one true vine, His name is Jesus and life is found in Christ 
and Christ alone. And Jesus was driving home the point in the picture of 
the vine that there’s only one true, life source and we better understand 
everything that we need to know about this life source. That takes me to 
the second thing for you to see tonight and that’s… 
 
A PRINCIPLE. A principle, we’ve talked about a picture of the vine, but 
now let’s talk about a principle, because in this portion of Scripture 
there is a principle that is a…, that is spoken, that is given over and 
over again and it’s found right there in verse 2 or excuse me in verse 4 
where it says: 
 
“Abide in Me, and I in you. …” 
 
That word abide is found 11 times in 11 verses in this passage of 
Scripture, the word abide. And the result of true abiding is that you have 
fellowship, that you have fruit, because we can’t produce that in and of 
ourselves. And if you’ve never heard it, if you’ve never really grasp it, 
if you’ve never fully thought about it, I wanna give you one of the most 
important…important axioms of the Christian life that you can ever begin 
to contemplate and to embrace tonight and this is it, we can’t but He can! 
We can’t live the Christian life. We can’t produce Christian fruit. We 
can’t be all that God wants us to be of our own will, of our own effort, 
of our own…a…, of our own desires, we can’t, He can and the greatest 
secret that you can learn about life in Christ and living the Christian 
life is this idea of abiding in Christ and living with dependency upon 
Him. The dependent life, the exchanged life is what the whole Christian 
life is all about. That’s why I go back to being a diver. A diver cannot 
exist without a moment-by-moment connection and dependence upon oxygen. 
You have to have air and in the same way you are dependent upon Christ and 
upon His life in you in order to live out the Christian life. Is this not 
what the rest of the Bible teaches. Galatians chapter 2 in verse 20, think 
about this passage: 
 
“I have been crucified with Christ; it is no longer I who live, but Christ 
lives in me; and the life that I now live in the flesh I live by faith in 
the Son of God, who loved me and gave Himself for me.” 
 
I don’t live my own life anymore, I can’t! I live my life based on faith 
of who Christ is and what Christ has done for me. You go to the book of 
Galatians, Galatians chapter 5, verse 19, it talks about what we are 
naturally: 
 
…the works of the flesh… 
 
And how we naturally produce the works of the flesh. 
 
…which are anger and wrath and immorality… 
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And all of these things, but in contrast in that same portion of Scripture 
the Bible talks about: 
 
…the fruit of the Spirit… 
 
How do I have the fruit of the Spirit? 
 
…love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, gentleness, faithfulness 
and self-control… 
 
How are those things produced in my life? It’s not by me, it’s by Christ. 
I am not a loving person. I am not a patient person. I am not a kind 
person. But Jesus produces those things because it is the fruit of the 
Spirit and the secret of understanding that we can’t but that He can is so 
very important in our life with Christ. Paul said it again in Philippians 
chapter 4 in verse 13, let’s all read it together: 
 
I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. 
 
Keep that on the screen. Look back in John 15 and verse 5, the very end of 
the verse Jesus said: 
 
“…for without Me you can do…” 
 
WHAT? 
 
“…nothing.” 
 
But now what does it say here? 
 
I can do all things… 
 
See from nothing to everything. What’s the secret? It’s abiding in Christ 
and it’s when I learned that the life that I lived is not my life, but it 
is His life, that everything else begins to change. Now, before I leave 
this subject let me just give you a word of caution, there are some people 
who would like to take this portion of Scripture about abiding in Christ 
and they wanna make it the idea that you have to hang on to God and as 
long as you hang on to God you’re gonna be fruitful and you’re gonna be 
faithful. But if you don’t hang on tight enough then God’s gonna clip you 
out. The whole idea is that you’re gonna lose your salvation. No where is 
the Bible anywhere identifying this as the lose of salvation. Many people 
look at verse 6 that says: 
 
“If anyone does not abide in Me, He is cast out as a branch and withered; 
they gather them, throw them into the fire and they’re burned.” 
 
Certainly there is a picture here of a useless branch. But the idea here 
is not that you become a part of Christ and then somehow if you didn’t 
hold on and you didn’t bear enough fruit and you didn’t do all that you 
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could do that you’re suddenly gonna get cut out. You see that would go 
against the other teaching of Jesus in John chapter 6 in verse 47, Jesus 
Himself said: 
 
“…he who believes in Me has everlasting life.” 
 
Has, present possession. Now if I have everlasting life, but I can lose 
it, then there’s a problem because the life that I have isn’t everlasting, 
it’s conditional life. You see it’s very clear: 
 
“Most assuredly, I say to you, he who believes in Me…” 
 
If you are in the condition of believing in Christ then the result of that 
condition is that you have, present possession, right now, personally, 
individually, eternally life. Again John chapter 10, Jesus had already 
said this, He said: 
 
“My sheep hear My voice, and they know My name, they respond to Me.” 
 
And then it says, He says this: 
 
“I give unto them eternal life and they shall never perish; neither shall 
anyone pluck them out of My hand.” 
 
John chapter 10, verse 28. You see I am secure in Jesus Christ and the 
wonder of it all is that I have the life of the vine in me and the secret 
to it all is letting the life of the vine that is in me become the life of 
the vine that is expressed through me. If you’re not really a branch then 
all you have is a superficial attachment, you don’t have genuine faith. So 
we’re talkin here about the branches and the principle of the branch is to 
abide. Now having said that, abide, abiding, what does that mean? Well, 
that’s the last part and that’s… 
 
THE PROCESS. We talked about the picture, a vine, a vinedresser and 
branches. We talked about a principle, abiding. Now we come to the 
process. What is the process of abiding in Christ? What does that mean? 
What are the implications? How do I know if it’s happening in my life? 
Well let me give you some ways to examine that, because you see abiding is 
a dynamic process. It’s something that’s constant and ongoing. It’s not a 
mechanical thing where you just, you know, boom, boom, boom, it’s a 
process that’s moving and flowing like sap, moving and flowing inside and 
so if the life of Christ is alive in you and at work in you then you’ve 
not gonna just live a mechanical life, you’re gonna live every sphere of 
your life and every part of your life in the realm of what it means to 
abide in Christ. So let’s talk about the process. What is the process? 
 
Number 1: < turn tape > …ends with GENUINE CONNECTIVITY. Genuine 
connectivity, you have to have the life of the vine in you or else, you 
will never be faithful or fruitful. You know one of my greatest concerns 
and greatest fears as a preacher and a teacher of the Word of God, is that 
people would come and hear me or us preach and teach and that they would 
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like what they hear and they would just start adding it to their life, 
just kinda picking and choosing, sorta taking it and making it on what 
they get and just sorta enjoying being around it, but never being 
transformed by it. The worst thing that can happen is for people to just 
pick up little spiritual ideas and truths, but to never have the full 
force of the impact of the gospel of Jesus Christ change their life so 
that they get a new life source. And the problem with that is you can 
learn all kinds of Christian concepts, about marriage, about finances, 
about decision making and all of those things are true, but they will not 
work is you don’t have Christ in you, because you don’t have the power. 
You don’t have the source, you don’t have the force that is needed in life 
to live the Christian life and that’s why we have to always make a big 
deal with people about what it means to trust in Christ and to believe in 
Christ and to surrender to Christ, because it all begins with genuine 
connectivity. I fear there are a lot of people who sit in churches who are 
like potted plants in…around the garden, they like being in the atmosphere 
of the vine, but they don’t really have the connection themselves to the 
vine and they’re not bearing the right fruit. Oh, they may have a little 
flower on their life, but they’re not bearing the fl…fruit. You see it 
begins with genuine connectivity? 
 
Secondly: It involves a TOTAL DEPENDENCY. The process that I’m talking to 
you about is a total dependency and I say this to you tonight as a group 
of branches. Branches hear me; the Christian life is not lettin God do the 
big stuff and you do the rest. The Christian life is depending upon Him 
for everything. You see we…we begin to get a little bit of understanding 
of the Word of God and the truth of the Scripture and before long we’re 
kinda saying God I can handle this but yeah, I’ll give You the big stuff. 
No, it’s all about Him and it’s all about abiding and dependence upon Him. 
You know another one of the amazing things that I learned when I lived in 
Florida, I don’t know if you’ve ever had this experience, but we had 
incredible orange groves all around where we lived and you could go out 
into the groves and you could, of course, smell the orange blossoms and 
those big fresh oranges would grow there. I often had those in my yard, 
could go out and pick them up and pull them. It was kinda fun, of course 
that sounds like a great idea till you have 50 of em layin rotten on the 
ground around your house and you have to go out there and pick em up, 
that’s not any fun. But anyway just the same I…we had the groves all 
around and the oranges and fresh orange juice and grapefruit and all that. 
But you know one of the most fascinating things is if you would go out 
into the groves and get out there all by yourself and you’d get real 
quite, you could just listen and in the background and you know what you’d 
hear? You’d hear these oranges going, “Ohhhh, let me grow!” [pause for 
congregation laughter] And you’d stand there and you’d…you’d hear another 
one go, “Ohhhh, let me grow, let me grow!” How many of you believe that 
really happens. [pause for more laughter] Well, I wasn’t very convincing 
on that was I? That’s crazy isn’t it? [more laughter] To think that 
oranges would be out there on the tree screamin let me grow, let me grow, 
no they just grow, because they’re connected to the source. I can’t tell 
you have many Christians are runnin around goin, “Let me grow, let me 
grow!” and they’re striving and their strainin and their struggling. Would 
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you just relax and let God work in your life. Would you understand that if 
Jesus is real, Jesus can work in you. He’s done it in the lives of 
millions of people throughout 2000 years of history and just because you 
take another Bible Study course or go to another meeting or try to get 
engaged in another activity it’s not gonna add to your growth unless you 
are totally dependent upon the vine. It’s all about dependency upon Him. 
It’s not activity, it’s abiding. That’s why the Bible says:    [Romans 10:17] 
 
…faith comes by hearing and hearing by the word of God. 
 
And the Bible says:    [Romans 1:17] 
 
… “The just shall live by faith.” 
 
Faith is not only the gateway to the Christian life, it is the pathway of 
the Christian life and I live in dependency. 
 
A 3rd thing that I want you to see in the process tonight is that it RELIES 
ON THE PRUNING SHEARS OF SCRIPTURE. Look again in verse 3: 
 
“You are already clean because of the word which I have spoken to you.” 
 
Jesus, here, talked about a vine and about branches and about pruning. I’m 
gonna talk to you extensively about that subject next week because I 
believe it’s one of the most important concepts for us to see and to hear 
in the Christian life. But what Jesus is talking here about is about a 
tool that is used for pruning and of course in that day pruning was 
typically done with a knife, a knife that was used on the vine to cut it 
to trim it, to help it to be more fruitful. Well, the Bible is that 
pruning shear. Hebrews chapter 4, verse 12 says: 
 
For the word of God is living and powerful, and sharper than any two-edged 
sword, piercing even the division of soul and spirit, and of joints and 
marrow, and is the discerner of the thoughts and the intents of the heart. 
 
God uses His Word to effect the process of abiding in Christ and the Word 
of God is a vital part of my life and of my walk with Christ. It is both 
the shear that prunes me, it is the water that strengthens me. It relies 
on the pruning shear of the Scripture. 
 
There’s a 4th thing about this process and that is that IT INCLUDES THE AIR 
OF PRAYER. It includes the air of prayer, verse 7 says: 
 
“If you abide in Me, and My words abide in you, you will ask what you 
desire, and it will be done to you.” 
 
Verse 16 says: 
 
“You did not choose Me, but I chose you and appointed you that you should 
go and bear fruit, that your fruit should remain, and whatever you ask the 
Father in My name will be given to you.” 



  12  Recognize The Necessity Of Dependency 

5/13/16   pjy 

 
2 places Jesus talks about asking and receiving; that is prayer. In fact 
the word ask is the word that is used for prayer throughout the Bible. I 
had a seminary professor who every time we gathered in class, I loved it, 
he’s say, “Gentlemen, let’s pause for a breath of prayer.” I love that 
expression, a breath of prayer. I need the air of prayer in my life and a 
part of the process of abiding in Christ is to be involved in an awareness 
and an openness, in His presence in my life throughout the day, walking 
with Him, experiencing Him. 
 
Number 5:It EXPRESSES GENUINE LOVE THROUGH SACRIFICE AND SERVICE. Jesus 
said in verse 13 of this chapter: 
 
13“Greater love has no one than this, than to lay down his life for his 
friends. 14You are My friends if you do whatever I command you.” 
 
And as Jesus is talking about the fruit that is bourn in the life that 
abides in Him, He’s talking about a life that’s expressed in love, a love 
that is seen in sacrifice and service. If you are a selfish, self-driven, 
self-motivated person and you are living for yourself and not for others 
then friend I have to tell you, you’re not giving evidence of abiding in 
Christ. Somethins wrong with your sap. I believe that Christians need to 
be “Sappy Saints.” Heh, we need to have a lot of sugar, we need to be like 
maple syrup, you know, where man there’s just a lot of love in there, 
because we’re abiding in the vine. 
 
And then abiding DEMONSTRATES ITSELF IN THE REALITY OF OBEDIENCE. It 
demonstrates reality in obedience, if I’m abiding in Christ and you’re 
abiding in Christ then one of the test of true abiding is obedience, I am 
doing the will of God. How important it is that our lives are always 
lining up with His will: 
 
“By this My Father is glorified, that you bear much fruit; and prove to be 
My disciples. 
 
Verse 8. Jesus said if you love Me do the things that I command you and a 
picture of true abiding is a life that is doing what honors Him in all 
things. And whenever somebody says I’m a believer, but they do not show 
obedience in their lives, then either they’re not connected or they’re not 
in fellowship. Abiding is fellowship and to be right standing with God is 
to be doing the will of God in your life. 1st John 2:3 thru 5 challenges us 
to examine ourselves and to see that to know Him and to love Him is to 
obey Him and then in this process… 
 
IT PRODUCES FRUIT. It produces fruit, the natural by product of abiding in 
Christ is a life that is fruitful for Christ and Jesus can make your life 
fruitful for…wherever you are, whatever you’re facing, whatever’s going on 
around you because He is the source that always brings forth life. 
Sometimes I’m amazed where I find the richest clusters of spiritual 
grapes. Sometimes it’s in the darkest places, in the most desolate areas, 
in the places by themselves where people have experienced hardship and 
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heartache and hurt and yet I am amazed at the fruit that is bourn in 
spirit and the fruit that is bourn through the witness of their lives, 
because they are rightly related to the source. What about you tonight? 
Are you abiding in Christ? Are you fighting with Christ? Are you striving 
for Christ? Is your life full of spiritual activity, but not full of 
abiding? I just really wanna encourage you tonight to just take John 15 
and realize that this is the life that Jesus gives and this is the life 
that Jesus desires. It is a life that realizes the necessity of dependency 
and as long as you try to live a Christian life independent of the life of 
Christ you will always fail, no matter how determined, how smart, how 
knowledgeable you are, but when you give your life to Him and rely upon 
Him then your life begins to produce fruit. You see the source of your 
life determines the strength and the satisfaction of your life. It all 
comes down to the source. If your life is being sourced by Jesus, then 
you’ll have the strength of Jesus: 
 
I can do all things through Christ that strengthens me. 
 
Your life will be satisfied because Jesus will be your all in all. But if 
you don’t know that source then I just want you to know it won’t be long 
until you’ll come to the end of the source that you’re looking to. That’s 
why every week in this Connection Worship Guide there’s a page that just 
says lifeconnection, because my greatest desire is that no on would ever 
come, ever hear biblical teaching and not understand how to make the vital 
lifeconnection with Christ. And if you’re here tonight and all of this is 
kinda new to you and you’re here tonight and you don’t really know where 
you are in your relationship with Christ, I just really wanna encourage 
you to take this little piece, to read it. It leads you right through a 
prayer of faith to say Jesus come into my heart and into my life. And 
tonight you can make the discovery of a new lifeconnection in Jesus. But 
for the rest of us let’s continue to understand what it means to abide and 
right now, right now let’s share by breathing the air of prayer. 


